Brothertown Music Boosters (June) Meeting: 5/29/19

Meeting called to order at 6:36pm by Kelly Belouin

In attendance: Kelly Belouin, Debbie Salvaggio, Jamie-Lee Broedel, Kim Richmond, Rich Bloomquist, Patrick Moshetti, Jessica Lotyczewski, Katie Cavanaugh, Laura Jandreau, Meredith Leland, Joe Jurczak, Rocco and Bonnie Mae Padula

<u>May meeting minutes approved:</u> first motion by Kim Richmond, second by Jamie-Lee Broedel.

Treasurer's report: Debbie reports a starting balance of \$17,000.87 in combined checking/moola account and a balance of \$3,727.40 in the savings account. A deposit of \$652.74 representing chaperone trip payments was made. Two outstanding checks are \$59.77 (purchase of Gatorade & granola bars from Walmart for parades) and \$459.86 (Jessica Lotyczewski to reimburse for flowers). This month, Deb will be preparing the following payments: \$741.00 (to the school for the marching band trailer), \$209.57 (Jamie-Lee Broedel to reimburse for pancake breakfast supplies) and to Willson's: \$1,114.50 (hanging basket sale and flower & plant sale).

Moola Money report: Kim Richmond reports a current moola balance of \$8,171.17. Students earned a total of \$134.32 in moola at the Chicken BBQ and a total of \$434.75 through the Hanging basket and Flower & Plant sale.

News from Mrs. Lotyczewski: Mrs. Lotyczewski reports that the Swing Choir will perform at the Masonic Lodge in Waterville on 6/11. The choir will be transported by bus from the high school at 4:15 and will return to the high school at approx.

9:30pm. Mrs. Lotyczewski also wanted to pass on that a student, Lauren Pederson, had an issue with the flower sale. At the pick-up, Lauren did not receive two flowers from her order. Kelly Belouin will contact Kristen Willson to see if the same kind that was ordered is available. Otherwise, the boosters will reimburse.

News from Mr. Moshetti: Mr. Moshetti would like to thank everyone for their support during the Memorial Day parades. We had a great turnout of chaperones. Next up: Sherburne Pageant of Bands. Rehearsal tomorrow for Jazz band will be from 6-7pm and marching band will be from 7-8pm. On Friday, the Jazz band and Saxophone ensemble will leave at 3pm for competition. They will return to WCS around 6:30pm. Concert band and concert percussion will leave at 8am for competition. Chaperones are asked to arrive by 7am to load the trailer. Marching band students participating in the blood drive this Friday are asked to be vigilant replenishing fluids in preparation for Saturday's parade. Mr. Moshetti has asked students to make brownies for the upcoming ice cream social. The Violet Festival in Dolgeville will be the following Saturday. Chaperones are asked to arrive at 7am to load up the trailer. The bus will leave between 7:45-8am. The parade will begin at 10am. Baggage check for the DC trip will be held on 7/2 at 6pm. Volunteers are needed. Any illegal activity by a student will result in immediate removal from the trip. This will be discussed with in detail at the upcoming mandatory parent meeting to be held during the last 15 minutes of marching band rehearsal next Thursday. Parents will be asked to sign in at the start of the meeting. Mr. Moshetti will send a remind and Bonnie will send out an email to boosters.

Nomination and election of 2019-2020 Board:

President: Kelly Belouin

Vice President: Jamie-Lee Broedel

Secretary: open

Treasurer: open

Moola Chairperson: Kim Richmond

Old Business:

Chicken BBQ & Bottle Drop off- The bottle drop off raised \$619.80. Combined with the profit from the chicken BBQ (\$552.00), the fundraiser total is \$1,171.80.

Marching Band Trailer- Used for the first time during the Memorial Day parades. It was fantastic! Thank you everyone that helped make this acquisition possible!

Hanging basket and Flower & Plant sale- Kelly reports combined total sales of \$2,068.00 with a profit of \$1,739.00. \$434.75 in Moola was earned at both fundraisers.

Senior Recognition- Holding the recognition at the start of the Spring Concert went well! Many positive comments were received. Thank you, Jamie-Lee, for announcing and thanks to Laura Jandreau for passing out the corsages. Allyson Tice from Merri-Rose florist donated all of the corsages.

The boosters are grateful to Allyson!

New Business:

Washington, DC Trip- Luggage check in will be on July 2nd from 6-8pm. Chaperones will be asked to help check suitcases and then store in the auditorium. A mandatory parent meeting will be held on Thursday, 6/6 at the end of marching band rehearsal from 7:45-8pm. Brian & Amy Neff secured a large donation of bottled water from Walmart. They have also offered to transport the water to DC for us. The Jandreau family said they could also help with transportation of water if needed.

Ice Cream Social- The Ice Cream Social will be held on Sunday, June 2nd from 11-2pm in the high school cafeteria We are out of tickets to be used for 50/50. Laura Jandreau will purchase. We are asking volunteers to arrive at 10am to help set up. Bonnie requested & confirmed the donation from Stewart's. Debbie will pick up the additional supplies needed.

Syracuse High School Theatre Awards- The awards will be held on Sunday, June 2nd at 6pm. The bus will leave at 4:00pm.

Sherburne Pageant of Bands chaperones- Bonnie will send an email asking for more volunteers to chaperone.

<u>Open Floor:</u> Debbie contacted Jody Barnes who will facilitate a First aid/ CPR class for us on 6/13 from 6-8pm. The cost will be \$20.00 per person and all chaperones are asked to attend unless already certified.

Next meeting will be August 21st at 6:30pm

Meeting adjournment not documented.

Meeting minutes recorded by Bonnie Mae Padula, Booster Secretary